
        The Warrenville Historical Society is happy to       
announce òDead Men Talking - And Some Women ð IX,ó 
which will be held on Sunday, October 16, 2016.  The 
outdoor 45 minute tours will start every 15 minutes      
beginning at 6:00p.m. with the last tour beginning at 
7:30p.m.  Tours are given on a first come first serve      
basis.  For those not wishing to walk through the           
cemetery, a presentation by the interpreters will be given at 

5:00p.m. in Trinity Lutheran Church. 

         During this yearõs event, presentations will be made about those who left a literal mark 
on our community through streets and parks being named in their honor. Cemetery tours 
begin at the Warrenville Cemetery, located on the north side of Warrenville Road between 
Curtis and  Warren.  Luminaries will light the way to lantern-lit gravesites where costumed 
interpreters will tell the wonderful stories that brings Warrenville history back to life.  Tour 
admission is free but donations will be accepted and are appreciated. Parking is available at 
Trinity Lutheran Church located at the N/W corner of Curtis and Warrenville Roads.        
Refreshments will be served at Trinity Lutheran Church after the tours. 
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great additions to our organization.  
     It has been a busy few months at the    
Historical Society, with another successful 
Summer Tea and Annual Meeting. A big 
thank you to Connie Weimer, Nancy Olufs 
and the Museum Guild for organizing another 
great Tea again this year. And I must thank 
Jessi DeMartini from the DuPage Forest  
Preserve who did an outstanding job present-
ing all the amazing work she has been doing 
with river restoration along the DuPage   
River. If you missed her talk you really 
missed out on some great information about 
changes that have been taking place along this 
historic river.  
     We are also looking forward to our     
upcoming Cemetery Walk on October 16th 
and Christmas Fest on November 5th. I hope 
to see you at both of these events. Find more 
information about them in this newsletter.  
Thank you for being supporters of Warren-

ville history and I look forward to represent-

ing the Historical Society as President.   

   --Lynn Burgess, President  

      I am happy to be writing my first Letter 
from the President to our wonderful support-
ers. For those of you who donõt know me, I 
am a life-long Warrenville resident and     
followed in my fatherõs footsteps running the 
Towne Tap. I love Warrenville, and serving 
on the Historical Societyõs board has allowed 
me to help in the efforts to preserve our great 
communityõs history. As I take on the role of 
President I am grateful for all the work David 
Anderson has done during his term as Presi-
dent and will work to fill his big shoes! David 
is taking over the role as Secretary, and we all 
know he will continue to serve Warrenville 
history well. I also want to take this chance to 
thank Megan Paulsen who stepped down from 
the board this year. She served us well over 
the last three years, and we are thankful that 
although we wonõt see her at our board    
meetings, she is staying on as a volunteer.  
     Our board is gaining two new members 
and we are all excited to welcome Julie Clark 
and Melissa Simmons to the Historical Society 
Board. They have both done great work in the 
community and we know that they will be 
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bookkeeper, parts-runner and advertising manager. Leone also 
took great joy in chauffeuring around the Car Clinic customers 
while their cars were being worked on, allowing her to get to 
know people in town better and keep up on all the local 
happenings.  

     Leoneõs hard work and expertise are clearly shown in the six 
local history books she authored, which detailed the early days 
of DuPage County and Warrenville up through 2008, the year 
her last book was published. Leoneõs authority and title of City 
Historian was gained through the extensive time she spent 
gathering and analyzing early records of the town and 
researching the important events that shaped our community. 

     Not only did she publish Warrenvilleõs history through her 
almost fifty years of research and writing, she also worked to 
make sure that the communityõs rich heritage could be shared 
and have a home. In the early 1980s, she helped create the 
Warrenville Historical Society and worked with the City of 
Warrenville to find a suitable home for Warrenvilleõs own 
historical museum in the former Albright Art Studio on Second 
Street.  

     Leoneõs hard work and dedication did not go unnoticed.  
Throughout her life she received many accolades and awards. In 
1991, the Illinois Historical Society presented her with a 
òFriends of Historyó award, their highest honor, for sustained 
and varied contributions to local history. In 1999, she received 
the Studs Terkel 
Humanities 
Service Award 
Medal from the 
Illinois 
Humanities 
Council.  

     Leone will be 

missed, but her 

passion and work 

will live on in 

the community 

she loved so 

much and in her 

lifeõs work 

preserved and on 

display at the 

Warrenville 

Historical 

Museum.  

     History is 
preserved 
through the 
dedication 
and hard 
work of 
individuals 
who have a 
true passion 
to seek out 
primary 
sources and 
document 
the past so 
that we can 
all learn from 
it and 
preserve it 
for future 
generations. 

Warrenvilleõs history was saved through one such person, 
Leone Schmidt.  

     Leone was born in 1918 and grew up in Chicago. 
Although she was a city kid, she had a profound 
appreciation for the country after spending summers in 
rural Indiana with her cousins, experiencing the freedoms 
that life in the open countryside can provide.  

     Leone moved to Warrenville with her parents in 1953 
and found the benefits of that òcountry livingó she so loved 
during her childhood in Indiana, with the conveniences of 
the big city just a train ride away.  She was immediately 
interested in the small town and wanted to learn more 
about Warrenvilleõs history, but could find little written 
about the subject. Her strong desire to know more about 
her adopted home was fueled by the stories her new 
husband, Al Schmidt, told her, as he had worked in the 
community for over 20 years by the time of their marriage 
and had learned a lot about the tight-knit community. 
Leoneõs Gregg Business College education and work as a 
secretary and editor gave her the necessary skills to start 
researching and compiling Warrenville history. While she 
pursued her labor of love gathering our local history, she 
continued to work as editor of The Signet of the Phi Sigma 
Kappa and then joined Al when he opened The Car Clinic 
on Batavia Road in 1960. She took on the important 
responsibilities of receptionist, order-writer, cashier, 
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     Thank you to everyone who attended the Summer Tea Fundraiser on August 6th 
and a huge thank you to Connie Weimer, Nancy Olufs and the Museum Guild for 
planning another great event. This years entertainment, Annette Baldwinõs portrayal 
of female Civil War spy Elizabeth Van Lew enthralled all in attendance with the 
riveting story of a southerner who worked for the Union Cause and was ostracized 
from Richmond, Virginia society. As always, table sponsors again wowed everyone 
with creative decorations.  Thank you to everyone who made this event such a suc-
cess and to the Warrenville Tourism and Arts Commission Hotel Motel Tax Grant 
Fund for the continued support! Look for more details about the 2017 Tea, set for 
Saturday, July 29th, coming soon! 

holiday music will set a festive theme.   
     Raffle tickets will also be sold for the event 
and can be purchased prior to the Fest at the 
Museum or at the Tavern on the day of the 
Fest.  Purchase a chance to win one of two cro-
cheted afghans or a Fall-Thanksgiving  holiday 
centerpiece set. Proceeds benefit the Warren-
ville Historical Society.  
     Historical Society historic ornaments will 
also be available for purchase, including the 
new Roundhouse ornament, and local history 
books.   

       The Warrenville Museum Guild will be 
hosting the 31st Annual Christmas Fest Craft 
& Bake Sale on Saturday, November 5th 
from 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m., at the Warren-
ville Community Baptist Church, locat-
ed at 28W444 Main Street, Warrenville.   
   Attendees can get their holiday shopping 
started while supporting the Historical      
Society.  Gift baskets, seasonal decorations, 
gift items, handmade tree ornaments and 
baked goods will be available for sale.       
Complimentary tea, coffee, cookies and     
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SUCCESSFUL SUMMER TEA FUNDRAISER  

      This yearõs historic ornament was produced thanks to a generous donation 
from Robert òBobó Sleep, who we sadly lost this year. Bob was a lifelong War-
renville resident. His parents Harry and Carrie Lambe Sleep opened their store in 
1926. The Sleep store was a happy destination for Holmes School children who 
frequented the business to purchase penny candy and an important staple in the 
community for many years.  The ornament will serve as tribute to Bob and the 
entire Sleep family.  

      Warrenville Store Ornaments can be purchased starting Saturday, November 
5th at the Museumõs Christmas Fest at the Community Baptist Church and at the 
Museum on the following Sundays. You can also contact us at (630) 393-4215 or 
info@warrenvillehistorical.org to setup a different time for pickup or to have 
one shipped. Ornaments will also be available at the Towne Tap.  
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